
Eastern Highlands Health District 
Board of Directors Regular Meeting 

Agenda 
Via Zoom* 

Thursday January 21, 2020 4:30 PM 
 

Scheduled Item: EHHD Public Hearing – Proposed FY21/22 Operating Budget, & Proposed FY 21/22 CNR Budget. 

Call to Order   

Approval of Minutes (December 10, 2020) 

Public Comments 

Old Business 

1. Proposed Fiscal Year 21/22 Operating Budget,  & Proposed FY 21/22 CNR Budget 
 

New Business - none 

Subcommittee Reports 
 
Town Reports  

Directors Report 

2. COVID-19 Activity Update 
 
Communications/Other 

3. Newsbreak.com: Updated: Williams School faculty, staff get COVID-19 vaccine following mix-up 
4. Hartford Courant: Rollout of COVID-19 vaccine uneven in Connecticut, with state’s largest cities lagging behind smaller 

health districts 
5. The Chronicle: Volunteers are needed to give COVID vaccines 

 
Adjournment 

Next Board Meeting – February 18, 2021, 4:30PM via Zoom* 

*In accordance with Governor Lamont’s Executive Order 7B and social distancing guidelines 

recommended by the CDC to slow community spread of COVID-19, this meeting is physically 

closed to the public.  The public may join the meeting via telephone.  If you plan to join the meeting 

via phone, please email Millie Brosseau at mbrosseau@ehhd.org or call 860-429-3325 for the call 

in information.  Budget documents and meeting materials can be accessed at www.ehhd.org  

 

mailto:mbrosseau@ehhd.org
http://www.ehhd.org/
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Eastern Highlands Health District Board of Directors 

Regular Meeting Minutes - DRAFT 

Virtual meeting Via Zoom* 

 

 Thursday December 10, 2020  

 

Members present:  E. Anderson (Andover), R. Aylesworth (Mansfield), J. Elsesser 

(Coventry), J. Kelly (Bolton), T. Nuccio (Tolland), E. Paterson (Mansfield), M. Rosen 
(Tolland), D. Walsh (Coventry), M. Walter (Columbia), E. Wiecenski (Willington) 

Staff present:  R. Miller, M. Brosseau, K. Dardick, C. Bradshaw-Hill 

E. Paterson called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 

 

Following roll call, R. Miller introduced Ryan Aylesworth, Town Manager for the Town of 

Mansfield.  

 

Election of Board Officers (Chair, Vice Chair, Assistant Treasurer) 

E. Paterson called for nominations. 

D. Walsh made a MOTION, seconded by E. Anderson to nominate and elect E. Paterson as 
Chair.  MOTION PASSED unanimously. 

J. Stille made a MOTION, seconded by J. Elsesser to nominate and elect J. Elsesser as Vice Chair.  
MOTION PASSED unanimously. 

Approval of minutes 

 

E. Wiecenski made a MOTION seconded by J. Elsesser to approve the minutes of the 

10/15/2020 meeting as presented.  MOTION PASSED unanimously.  

 

Public Comments  

 

Outreach was done per Executive order.  No comments were received. 

 

Proposed Fiscal Year 2021/2022 Operating Budget, and CNR Budget – set public 

hearing date 

 

R. Miller presented an overview of the 2021/2022 operating budget and CNR budget, noting 

the salient features of the budget.  These include: 

 

 Expenditure increase of $26,517 or 3.0% 

 

 Member town contribution rate increase of 3.6% from $5.685 to $5.89 per capita 

 

 Total proposed spending of $910,057 

 

 

R. Miller noted the drivers of the budget include: 

  

 Salaries expenditure increase of 4.8%. 
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 Benefits expenditure increase of 5.4% 

 Increase of 1.3% in the appropriation from the adopted FY 20/21 budgeted revenues 

for the state grant-in-aid 

 Total member town contribution increase of 3.0% 

 Fee for service revenue increase of 5.0% 

 Appropriation from fund balance of $49,807 to balance the budget 

 An anticipated Increase of 25.9% in grant deductions for regular staff salary and 

benefits  

 Increase in operational expenditures of 1.6% 

 Decrease in Transfers out of CNR of $3000 

 

 

J. Elsesser noted that the finance committee reviewed the budget and stressed the 

competitiveness of the job market, and the necessity of the increases in the salary 

expenditures. 

 

E. Paterson echoed J. Elsesser’s comments, stating that staff turnover has been a problem 

in the past due to EHHD salaries not being competitive.   

 

J. Elsesser made a MOTION seconded by D. Walsh to set public hearing date of Thursday, 

January 21, 2020 at 4:30 PM to receive the public’s comments regarding the Eastern 

Highlands Health District Proposed Fiscal Year 2021/2022 Operating Budget, Capital non-

recurring budget, as presented on December 10, 2020.  MOTION PASSED unanimously 

 

Comprehensive Annual Financial Audit Report – June 30, 2020; Independent 

Auditors Report on Internal Control; Auditors communication to Board of Directors 

 

R. Miller note that it is a clean audit.   

 

D. Walsh made a MOTION, seconded by E. Anderson to accept the audit report as presented 

on December 10, 2020.  MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Town Reports 

 

Mansfield R. Aylesworth informed the board that is onboarding is going well.  

Communication strategies will be a focus and he will be meeting with many stakeholders. 

 

Coventry J. Elsesser reported that there is progress with the tie in to the Bolton Sewers.  

He further noted that a significant event cleared the way for the microgrid project. He also 

informed the board that they have received a grant to rehab the elderly housing.  

 

Tolland   M. Rosen informed the board that the Tolland Town Hall remains COVID free, 

fully staffed and open to the public.   

    T. Nuccio noted that the College View Development is on hold.  T. Nuccio 

informed the board that Tolland is doing whatever needs to be done to keep the schools 

and town buildings open and safe 

 

Willington E. Wiecenski reported that the Willington Town Hall remains closed to the 

public due to the difficulty in maintaining social distancing.  E. Wiecenski noted that several 

towns collaborated to provide a holiday light tour listing. 

 

Columbia  M. Walter reposted that the Columbia Town Hall is open by appointment only.  

The Senior Center remains closed and they are delivering a lot of meals to seniors.  The 
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Main Moose has closed for the season.  The Main Moose is planning to add a farm 

component in the spring.  In addition the Lighthouse Restaurant has reopened.  Other 

restaurants in Columbia seem to be doing well. 

 

Bolton  J. Kelly reported that Bolton is taking a conservative approach with respect to 

COVID and reopening the town hall as it is difficult to ensure social distancing.  Currently ½ 

the staff is in the office at a time and business is conducted by appointment.    The library 

is closed to in person attendance.  J. Kelly informed the board of 2 projects moving 

forward.  One is a survey and planning grant for an evaluation of the barns on the Bolton 

Heritage Farm with the hopes of the buildings being made available for public use.  The 

second is the review of proposals from students in the UConn Engineering School for the 

expansion of the Town Hall. 

 

Andover  E. Anderson reported that Andover has seen 16 new infection in the first 8 days 

of December.  The town is moving ahead with the connectivity grant which will connect 

town amenities, making the town more walkable and bikeable.  Speeding and how bikers 

are affected is a concern.  E. Anderson informed the board that they are looking at long 

term plans for a Community Center.  Senior transportation is being run and they are seeing 

an increase in medical transportations.  In addition they are work with Foodshare and food 

bank to deliver food to seniors.  E. Anderson noted that he will be focusing on the mental 

health of the community of the next few months. 

 

Medical Advisor  Dr. Dardick informed the board that his office has seen an increase in 

patients calling who have tested positive and are having symptoms.  He informed the 

board that Hartford Healthcare is ready to vaccinate, but details are still unpubished.  

 

D. Walsh inquired about the Coventry library remaining open and what the state 

regulations are regarding libraries.  R. Miller note that sector rules are in place for libraries 

staying open.   

 

Subcommittee Reports 

 

Finance Committee – Financial Report for the period ending 9/30/2020 

 

R. Miller presented an overview of the financial report.  The Finance Committee was unable 

to meet to review the report so full board acceptance of the report is requested.  J. 

Elsesser made a MOTION, seconded by J. Kelly to accept the financial report for the period 

ending 9/30/2020 as presented 12/10/2020.  MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Director’s Report 

COVID-19 Response Activities Update 

R. Miller provided an update on some of the activities with which the health district is involved with an 
overview of the surveillance activities.  The board requested an age breakdown on future reports.   

There was discussion regarding the uptick in cases.  R. Miller informed the board that they are seeing a 
pattern of cases linked to social gatherings and work place settings.   T. Nuccio initiated discussion about 
messaging that should go out to the towns.  

R. Miller noted that a full time Public Health Nurse, David Oellerich has been hired using funds from the 
ELC Grant.  David Oellerich will play a lead role in administering vaccines.   
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R. Miller provided an update on Vaccine planning preparedness.   

E. Wiecenski complimented the health district on their support of the towns in their response to COVID. 

Adjournment 

MOTION made by E. Wiecenski, seconded by M. Walter to adjourn at 6:36pm.  MOTION PASSED 
unanimously.   

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Robert Miller 

Secretary                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
































































































